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At the beginning of this new term I thought I would remind you of some of our things that are key to Harrison being a safe and happy school. 

As a team we recognise our moral and statutory responsibility to safeguard and promote the welfare of all children.  

We make every effort to provide a safe and welcoming environment underpinned by a culture of openness where both children and adults feel secure, are able to talk and believe that they are being listened to. 
 
Although the significant majority of children and families are safe and happy, we understand that there are risks within our community and maintain an attitude of “it could happen here” where safeguarding is concerned. We always put the safety and happiness of the children first. 

Our Child Protection, Behaviour and Safeguarding policies are available on our website on the 'Policies' tab. These policies provide staff, volunteers and governors with the framework we need in order to keep children safe and secure in our school. Procedures for dealing with 'peer-on-peer abuse' are outlined in our Child Protection Policy. 

These policies are intended to inform parents and guardians of how we will safeguard their children whilst they are in our care.  

We recognise that children can be unkind to one another (at its most serious this is often referred to as peer-on-peer abuse or sexual violence/harassment). We know that this could happen inside and outside of school or online. It is important that all staff recognise the indicators and signs of peer-on-peer abuse, know how to identify it and respond to reports.

We endeavour at all times to teach children to respect one another and take responsibility for everything they say and do. 

We refer to our five Values throughout the day when talking to children about their attitudes and behaviour. Of course, children mostly respect and embody these Values - COLLABORATION, HONESTY, EQUALITY, RESPECT AND RESPONSIBILTY. 

The 'Harrison Learning Tree' underpins all that we do - our focus on Citizenship, Attitudes to Learning, Responsibility and Excellence provide a structure by which all children can understand themselves as learners and become responsible for their attitudes to learning and behaviour so that they become genuine 'Lifelong learners, with open minds'. 

However, we appreciate that all children are on their journey to growing up and at times they will get things wrong or behave inappropriately. These occasions will also help them to learn and become excellent citizens of the future. Therefore, on the occasion when children do not behave as we expect we will deal with any issues, working with their parents, to find a way forward. 

Alex Bord has outlined the role that Personal, Social and Health Education plays at Harrison. Please click the attached link.
 
